

Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee

Quarterly Meeting 28th August 2018.
13 members of the Committee and NIA staff were present with 2 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

2. Matters arising. The airport advised that the North East Chamber of Commerce had appointed a new representative to the Committee. The New Members Pack will be updated and issued to members.
3. Elections were held and both the Chairman and the Deputy Chairman were re-elected. The Airport Company was again re-elected to provide secretarial services and will also set up an email address for the Committee so that direct contact will be available. This address will be listed on the website. The Airport Company will continue to handle all complaints, and will continue to report on all complaints to the Committee on a quarterly basis.
4. The Chairman raised the following subjects, the Government consultation on Airspace Modernisation Strategy, Community Consultation Processes, Taxi and Other off- Airport Parking in residential areas near the Airport and possible ways to deal with these issues. Parking by waiting taxis and those collecting people from the Airport has become an issue in some local communities.  The Chairman and Deputy have worked to find out what is happening on these issues at other airports and have forwarded ideas to one community to consider.  The Airport agreed to investigate suggested possible solutions. The Deputy Chairman gave a brief report about the work at the UKACCS annual meeting which he and the Chairman attended. The Chairman of Birmingham Airport ACC is to become Chairman of the National Working Group.
5. The Company report was presented and growth continues, with Emirates having their best passenger figures ever over the last 7 months. The Head of Terminal Operations reviewed Airport Quality Results and passenger services. He highlighted problems with the immigration process at peak times. The Airport was rated 3rd in the Which Annual Airport Survey with a score of 74%, the two airports ahead of NIAL were both much smaller. The Airport was highly rated by the CAA for its handling of PRM passengers and demand for this service has increased by 15% this year. Two new specialist vehicles are being introduced which will further improve the service. It was suggested that walking times to the gates should be indicated in the Departure Lounge. The consultation on the New Masterplan will soon close but so far 4 public meetings and 13drop-ins have taken place and the webpage has generated 45,000 visits with 3,500 downloading the Masterplan itself. The Committee acknowledged this response but also highlighted the need to continue with traditional methods of engaging the wider public so that a very broad spectrum of opinion was sought.
6. Noise complaints were reported to be on the increase and the Airport is now working on a new Noise Action Plan to cover the period 2019-2024 -the plan has to be reviewed every 5 years. A number of mitigation ideas are under consideration following meetings with key stakeholders and will be investigated. It is vital that new housing developments in proximity to the airport are properly insulated by developers and prospective purchasers are made aware of the airport location.
7. The next meeting will be held on 4th December at 10 am in the Boardroom.

